DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 27 July 2016 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:   
Cllr R Clayton–Vice-Chairman, in the Chair


Cllr W Bell



Cllr S Plunkett


Mrs J Markham – Clerk
In attendance: 
Cty Cllr R Heseltine






District Cllr D Pighills






Members of the public - 3
1. Apologies for Absence

Received from the Chairman and Cllr Billing; absences approved.
2. Disclosure of Interests
Members were invited to disclose any interests (including any not already listed in the Register of Interests) relevant to the business of the meeting, and, in respect of a disclosable pecuniary interest (previously registered or not), to request dispensation pursuant to the Council’s Code of Conduct to participate in the business under discussion and vote on the matter.

Additional Interests disclosed: None.

Dispensation Requests received: None.
3. Minutes of the Meeting held on 22 June 2016
The Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Council held on 22 June 2016 were taken as read, approved as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Matters Arising 
(i) Council emails  The Clerk reported that the Office 365 package had now been installed on the Council computer, and it was again possible to send group emails to the village contact list.
(ii) Queen’s Birthday Event A letter from the Village Hall Management Trustees, thanking the Council for the donation of £250 towards the costs of the Queen’s 90th Birthday event, was read out and noted. 
(iii) Superfast Broadband Advisory Committee It had been reported that cable superfast broadband was now available in the village, and a number of residents had begun to subscribe to the service.  It was understood that faster speeds were realised some days into the subscription period.  Mr Little, member of the Superfast Advisory Committee, offered to help anyone experiencing difficulties in enabling the new service on their existing systems. Cllr Plunkett reported that wireless service provider, Boundless, was continuing to research potential locations for installation of a local repeater, and that this alternative superfast service could then also be available in the village.
The remaining matter arising, as noted on the agenda, was considered separately for decision (Minute 4 below).

4. Defibrillator
It was agreed that YAS should be invited to attend a village meeting in the Autumn to provide further awareness training and support for use of the machine.  The Clerk was asked to investigate a number of possible dates for the meeting.

5. Traffic Safety

The Clerk introduced a summary report on traffic issues considered over the last year and decisions made to date.  The report was noted, and, with reference to continuing concerns with the flow of traffic directed by satnavs through the village en route to the ice cream farm at Halton East, it was RESOLVED:
“THAT Billy Bob’s Ice Cream Parlour be approached to request the siting of brown visitor signs indicating a route to the attraction via the A65/A59 Skibeden roundabout.”
6. Grass Cutting Service 2016
It was reported that there had been little feedback from residents to date on the grass cutting service.  This would continue to be monitored, and the position re-assessed at the end of the season 2016.
7. Financial Matters

(1) Payments made (as authorised) in the month:
(i) ISS  - £194.40
(ii) Draughton Village Hall (donation) - £250
(2) The month’s accounts were approved for payment as follows:

(iii) Reimbursement for materials for bench repair - £74.52
(iv) Reimbursement to Clerk for computer expenses - £184.98
8. Consultations and Correspondence
(i) Consultations – Bolton Abbey Estate Development Options Appraisal Study The options currently under consideration for further development of the Estate as a tourist attraction, as explained at a consultation event held on 26 July, were noted.  After discussion, it was RESOLVED:
“THAT a response to the consultation on the Bolton Abbey options for development be sent to the Estate expressing support, in principle, for the potential plans, highlighting proposals for a cycling hub and recreational cycling routes in particular (with reference to Draughton village’s support for a local greenway), but requesting that consideration be given within the plans for the mitigation of problems potentially arising as a result of increased traffic accessing the Estate via local roads.”
(ii) Craven District Council Ward Member Grant Scheme It was noted that the District Council Ward Members were each able to provide small grants for community projects in their wards.  Cty Cllr Heseltine also reported that the County Council’s Locality Budget scheme was to run again this financial year, with local grants available of up to £500 per parish.  The Clerk was asked to publicise the availability of these grants by means of email and website, and invite proposals for consideration.  A possible proposal to acquire wifi in the village hall would be investigated further.

(iii) Correspondence  Newsletters and emails circulated for information were noted.  A letter received from Cty Cllr Heseltine, reporting that the pavements on Spring Rise, Meadowcroft and the Croft  were to be resurfaced this financial year, was noted. 
9. Village Maintenance
With the Vice-Chairman’s permission, a local resident reported for information that he intended to trim the hedges on the lane to Bolton Abbey later in the summer.  Members thanked him for his work in trimming back the hedges and verges down Donkey Neddy.

It was also noted that the revarnishing of the benches had been undertaken by a village volunteer.  The Clerk was asked to thank him for his work on behalf of the Council.

10. Date of next Council Meeting
The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 14 September 2016 at 7.30pm in the village hall.
Apologies: Cllr Plunkett
The meeting closed at 8.15pm.

Chairman
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